OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

August 16, 2016

The Honorable Gina Gregory President, City Council City of Mobile P.O. Box 1827 Mobile, Alabama 36633

Dear President Gregory:

In light of recent acts of late night violence in our downtown, I am calling on the City Council to join me in addressing this serious situation by amending the Downtown Entertainment Ordinance (30-006-2013) to take the following action:

- 1. Implement a No-Cruising restriction in our Downtown Entertainment Districts; and,
- 2. Amend **Outside Consumption** to the hours of 12:00 p.m. (Noon) to 12:00 a.m. (Midnight) in the Downtown Entertainment Districts.

In addition to these actions, the Mobile Police Department will continue to vigorously enforce the Downtown Entertainment Ordinance and others, specifically:

- Use of approved cups/containers;
- Minor Curfew;
- Minors in Licensed Premises; and,
- Noise in the Public Right of Way or coming from Establishments.

With the City Council's support, we can work together to ensure Mobile remains a safe and enjoyable city for all of our citizens and guests. Thank you for your cooperation and consideration.

Sincerely,

William S. Stimpson

Mayor

Cc: City Council

City Clerk

City Council Attorney